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Village Hours
Hall: 9am – 4pm
DPW: 7 am –3:30pm
Monday through Friday unless
otherwise posted.

Village Council Meetings
Third Monday of every month at 7pm
at the village hall.

Holiday Closings
Labor Day Sept. 3, 2018

Water and Sewer Rates
As of April 1, 2018
$14.98 per 1,000 gal. Water
$22.47 Water Ready-to-Serve Fee
$7.66 per 1,000 gal. Sewer
$11.49 Sewer Ready-to-Serve Fee

Trash/Brush Collection
Every Wednesday unless a holiday
falls on Mon., Tues. or Wed. then
pickup will be on Thursday that week.
Rate: $16.10 per month. Large items
please call Emterra
at 1-877-609-6753

Utility Bill Due Dates
Utility Bills issued August 1, 2018 are
due August 20, 2018. Late charges
will be applied to any bill not paid by
the due date.

Internet Bill Pay
Go to the village website and on the
left hand side of the Home Page click
on “Pay Utility Bill Online”.

MISS DIG
If you are doing any work in your
yard and need utilities located
please call 1-800-482-7171 or 811

SAW Grant
The cleaning and videoing of the
Sanitary Sewer is completed thank
you for your cooperation.  You
will still see Spicer in town
periodically throughout the
summer and fall working on other
aspects of the grant.

Yard Debris
Please do not place grass clippings
and tree branches out in the street.
It creates a hazard for other
residents; and can cause problems
with our storm sewers.  If you have
branches or grass clippings that
need to be taken care of before the
weekly Wednesday Brush Pick-up
by Emterra, please take them to the
DPW Garage at 70 N. Main St..

Leaf Pickup
We will be picking up leaves,
starting in the beginning of
October.  Please watch the village
sign and website for details.

Don’t Forget to Vote!
Tuesday, August 7th, voting will be
at the Village/Township Hall
please use the south entrance.

Pigeon VFW Hall Rentals
Please call the Village Hall at 989-
453-2733.

Dear Residents,
Hope you are enjoying this
beautiful summer. Another
successful Summerfest & Wing
Fling is in the books. A
huge Thanks to all the volunteers
that help to make our festival such
a success. Sidewalk work has
resumed and we hope to compete it
by fall. We will be doing street
paving on several bad stretches of
streets between now and late fall.
As you may have noticed a
different truck picks up yard refuse
and recycling bins. Please
remember to put an X on
containers that you designate as
yard refuse. Our Pigeon VFW
inside remodel is now complete,
and we are looking to re-face the
front of the building, the Huron
County Jail crew is going to paint
the side walls yet this fall. The
Pigeon Lions Club donated the
new electronic sign at the Hall.
Please see our new up and coming
web site with new pictures on the
interior of the VFW. A battle of
the bands fundraiser at the VFW is
being planned for this fall. Watch
the new sign for details. Enjoy the
rest of the summer.

Sincerely,
Mike LePage
Village President


